

Barristers and Solicitors

Scott A. Stoll
Direct: (416) 865-4703
E-mail: sstoll@airdberlis.com

July 20, 2007

SENT VIA EMAIL & COURIER

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700 Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Distributed Generation: Rates and Connection Ontario Energy Board File No. EB-2007-0630

We are counsel to Soave Hydroponics Company ("SHC"). This letter is in response to the Ontario Energy Board's letter of July 13, 2007 requesting that parties indicate their intention to make comments.

SHC is in the process of constructing a combined heat and power generating facility that will be connected to a distribution system. SHC is considering the potential to develop other such facilities. As such, it is directly impacted by the matters raised in this proceeding.

SHC is in the process of reviewing the material and anticipates that it will have comments on the issues that form the subject matter of this proceeding.

Please direct all future communication in this proceeding to the undersigned and to:

Soave Hydroponics Company P.O. Box 179 Ruthven, Ontario N0P 2G0

Attention: Mr. Darrin Didychuk

Tel: (519) 322-2000

Email: <u>darrin.didychuk@gnhgreenhouse.com</u>

SHC does not intend to seek an award of costs.

Yours very truly,

AIRD & BERLIS LLP

cc: D. Didychuk

2317439.1